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Meg Davidson

From: Meg Davidson
Sent: Thursday, 14 August 2025 3:20 PM
To: Meg Davidson
Subject: RE: Ryans Road - Orion letter update requested

 

From: Matthew Waters   
Sent: Wednesday, 13 August 2025 1:31 pm 
To: Bruce Van Duyn  
Cc: Dougie MacDonald ; Tim Carter ; 

 Jeremy Phillips - Novo Group >; Tom Lemon 
 

Subject: Re: Ryans Road - Orion letter update requested 
 
Kia ora Bruce, 
 
Thank you for the meeting today. It was great to introduce you and Tim to Dougie, who will play a significant 
role in our engagement moving forward. 
 
Regarding the Ryans Road development, we currently have 2 MVA of capacity available in the local network. 
The image below is a high-level sketch of one reticulation scenario, providing an idea of our thinking regarding 
the development supply. 
 
Additionally, we will make inquiries on our side to determine the feasibility of undergrounding a portion of the 
overhead network. 
 

 
 
Let me know if you have any questions or concerns or need anything more from either Dougie or myself. 
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Nga Mihi 
Matt 
_____________________________ 
Matt Waters 
Mob:  
Connections Delivery Manager 

 
oriongroup.co.nz 
 
 

 
Orion New Zealand Ltd 

From: Bruce Van Duyn  
Sent: Wednesday, August 6, 2025 3:55 PM 
To: Matthew Waters  
Cc: Dougie MacDonald ; Tim Carter  

 Jeremy Phillips - Novo Group  Tom 
Lemon <tom@captureland.nz> 
Subject: Ryans Road - Orion letter update requested  
  
Hi Matthew,  
  
I hope you are well.  
In going through some stuff for Ryans Road, I realised that we should really get an updated letter from you guys 
about our proposed development.  
  
Attachment #1 is the original letter from Sian dated 5 February. . 
  
Then, in Attachment #2 on 16th April, you provided an update about Ryans Road and being able to supply the 
entirety of Stage 1 (2MW) from the existing network without requiring reinforcement form Hawthornden.  
  
Since the 16th April information is the newest, we really want/need to get that into an updated Orion letter (with 
any other wording amendments) and then subsequently into the overall application and the time for that 
update is now.  
  
We need to get any updates to the EPA and/or Panel members at the beginning of next week.  
  
So, can you please provide an updated letter by COB on Friday, 8th August, or worst cast Monday (11th) mid-
day? 
  
Apologies for the late notice on this as I just realised it.  
  
Any questions let me know.  
  
Thanks & Regards,  
Bruce 
  
Bruce Van Duyn  |  PROJECT MANAGER 
CARTER GROUP       
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http://www.iport.co.nz   
  

  

  
  

Orion is a member of the Utilities Disputes scheme which provides a free independent service to 
resolve complaints about utility providers. To make contact, call 0800 22 33 40 or visit 
www.udl.co.nz. 

This electronic mail message together with any attachment is confidential. If you are not the 
intended recipient then do not disclose, copy, or use the contents in any way, and please let us 
know by return email then destroy this message. Any views expressed in this message are those 
of the individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of Management. We are not 
responsible for any changes made to this message and/or any attachments after sending. 

Thank you. 




